BUREAU OF GAMBLING CONTROL P. O. Box 168024 Sacramento, CA 95816-8024

November 15, 2016

Mr. Richard Larrouy Planning Manager Community Development Department 425 North El Dorado Street Stockton, California 95202

Re: City of Stockton - Cardroom Ordinance Amendments

Dear Mr. Larrouy:

On November 3, 2016, the Bureau of Gambling Control (Bureau) received a proposed amendment to the City of Stockton's (City) Municipal Code, sections 5.32.010, Card rooms – Defined. The City's proposed amendment was submitted in accordance with Business and Professions Code section 19961.1 of the California Gambling Control Act (Act).

The Bureau reviewed the City's proposed amendment to the City's Municipal Code to delete the language limiting a single parcel of land to one gambling establishment. The Bureau determined the proposed amendment complies with the applicable provisions of the Act.

Upon approval and adoption of the proposed amendments, please provide the Bureau with a signed, certified copy of the amendment along with a complete copy of the City's amended Municipal Code Chapter 5.32. If you have any questions, please contact Analyst Christopher Walter of my staff at (916) 227-7379 or christopher.walter@doj.ca.gov. Thank you for your cooperation in this matter.

Sincerely,

Assistant Bureau Chief

For KAMALA D. HARRIS Attorney General

cc: John Luebberke, City Attorney, City of Stockton